PUBLIC NOTICE 

State Plan Amendment regarding Alternative Benefit Plan

The Director of the Division of Medical Services of the Department of Human Services (DHS) announces for a public comment period of thirty (30) calendar days, a public notice pursuant to requirements contained in the Code of Federal Regulation (42 C.F.R. §440.386) to be effective January 1, 2023. DHS intends to submit a State Plan Amendment to define the Alternative Benefit Plan as further described below (hereinafter ABP SPA). The State Plan Amendment requires approval by the Centers for Medicare and Medicaid Services (CMS).
The Director of the Division of Medical Services amends the State Plan, along with Section 124.250 of the Medicaid Provider Manual currently in promulgation pursuant to the Arkansas Administrative Procedure Act, to comply with CMS requested changes and to revise copayment amounts and limits for the ARHOME Program. 
The ARHOME QHP Cost Share Schedule copays range from $0.00 to $9.40, with the specific amount dependent on the covered service. DMS adds that exclusions from cost sharing policy will apply to individuals enrolled in a Provider-led Arkansas Shared Savings Entity (PASSE), individuals receiving hospice care, and individuals at or below 20% of the federal poverty level. DMS also adds that the following services are excluded from the client cost sharing requirement: emergency services, pregnancy related services, preventative services, and services for provider-preventable conditions. DMS adds information concerning the collection of coinsurance/co-payments that detail hospital compliance with updated screening requirements. DMS has eliminated coinsurance for inpatient hospital stays. 
There are no changes to Early Periodic Screening, Diagnosis, and Treatment services (EPSDT). DHS assures continued access to EPSDT services in compliance with 42 C.F.R. §440.345.
The estimated fiscal impact of the ABP SPA is $792,112 for federal fiscal year 2023, and $1,056,149 for federal fiscal year 2024.
The proposed rule is available for review at the Department of Human Services (DHS) Office of Rules Promulgation, 2nd floor Donaghey Plaza South Building, 7th and Main Streets, P. O. Box 1437, Slot S295, Little Rock, Arkansas 72203‑1437. You may also access and download the proposed rule at https://humanservices.arkansas.gov/do-business-with-dhs/proposed-rules/. Public comments regarding the State Plan Amendment must be submitted in writing at the above address or at the following email address:  ORP@dhs.arkansas.gov.  All public comments must be received by DHS no later than January 20, 2023.  Please note that public comments submitted in response to this notice are considered public documents.  A public comment, including the commenter’s name and any personal information contained within the public comment, will be made publicly available and may be seen by various people.
If you need this material in a different format, such as large print, contact the Office of Rules Promulgation at 501-534-4138. The Arkansas Department of Human Services is in compliance with Titles VI and VII of the Civil Rights Act and is operated, managed and delivers services without regard to religion, disability, political affiliation, veteran status, age, race, color or national origin.         
